
St. Clair Avenue West Transportation Master Plan
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
Notice of Study Completion 

The City of Toronto has completed a Transportation Master 
Plan (TMP) to examine solutions to relieve traffic 
congestion, improve connections for pedestrians and 
cyclists, and increase access to public transit (including the 
future St.Clair-Old Weston SmartTrack Station), in the area 
of St. Clair Avenue West, between Keele Street and Old 
Weston Road. The TMP study followed the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment (EA) Study (Schedule C). The 
Ministry of Infrastructure (MOI) Public Work Class EA 
process was also followed in support of the purchase of MOI 
owned land required for the recommended improvements.

The recommendations as documented in the TMP are to:

Opportunities for review
A TMP has been completed and placed on the public 
record for a 30-day review period starting 
July 4, 2019, and ending on August 3, 2019. 
The TMP is available for review online at 
www.toronto.ca/stclairwesttmp or in
print at the following Toronto Public Library locations:

Perth/Duport Library 1589 Dupont St. 416-393-7677 
Dufferin/St.Clair Library 1625 Dufferin St. 416-393-7712

Please call or check online for hours of operation. 

If you have any outstanding issues with the project, please 
address them to City staff listed below and we will attempt to 
find a mutually acceptable resolution. 

Robyn Shyllit
Public Consultation Unit, City of Toronto 
Metro Hall, 55 John Street, 19th Fl. 
Toronto ON  M5V 3C6
Tel: 416-392-3358
Email: Robyn.Shyllit@toronto.ca

You have the option of sending a written request to the 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks to 
request an order for the project to comply with Part II of the 
Environmental Assessment Act (referred to as a Part II 
Order) which addresses individual environmental 
assessments. A copy of the request must also be sent to 
the City contact. Written requests must be sent to the 
following addresses: 

The Honourable Jeff Yurek,
Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
77 Wellesley St. W, 11th Fl.
Toronto, ON  M7A 2T5
Minister.mecp@ontario.ca

AND 

Director, Environmental Assessment and Permissions  
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks
135 St. Clair Ave. W, 1st Fl. 
Toronto, ON  M4V 1P5
enviropermissions@ontario.ca

If no requests are received by August 3, 2019, the City may 
proceed with the project as outlined in the ESR.
Issue Date: July 4, 2019
Information will be collected in accordance with the Municipal Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act. All comments will become part of 
the public record. Unless you request that your personal information remain 
confidential, all personal information included in a Part II Order request is 
available to the general public under the authority of the Environmental 
Assessment Act and/or s.37 of the Freedom of Information and Protection 
of Privacy Act. For more information, please contact the Ministry’s Freedom 
of Information and Privacy Coordinator at 416-327-1434.

1. Widen St. Clair Avenue West
2. Extend Gunns Road to Union Street
3. Extend Keele Street to meet the Gunns Road Extension
4. Extend Davenport Road to Union Street
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